
 

  

 

 

   
 

    

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Press Statement
 

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency For Immediate Release 
Office of Inspector General      September 28, 2011 
Washington, D.C.       Contact: John Manibusan 
         Phone: (202) 566-2391 

WASHINGTON, D.C. – Statement of Inspector General Arthur A. Elkins, Jr., on the Office of 
Inspector General (OIG) report Procedural Review of EPA’s Greenhouse Gases Endangerment 
Finding Data Quality Processes: 

“The OIG evaluated EPA’s compliance with established policy and procedures in the 
development of the endangerment finding, including processes for ensuring information quality. 
We concluded that the technical support document that accompanied EPA’s endangerment 
finding is a highly influential scientific assessment and thus required a more rigorous EPA peer 
review than occurred. EPA did not certify whether it complied with OMB’s or its own peer 
review policies in either the proposed or final endangerment findings as required. While it may 
be debatable what impact, if any, this had on EPA’s finding, it is clear that EPA did not follow 
all required steps for a highly influential scientific assessment. We also noted that documentation 
of events and analyses could be improved.   

We made no determination regarding the impact that EPA’s information quality control systems 
may have had on the scientific information used to support the finding. We did not test the 
validity of the scientific or technical information used to support the endangerment finding, nor 
did we evaluate the merit of EPA’s conclusions or analyses. 

We make recommendations that we think will strengthen EPA’s control over data quality 
processes. EPA disagreed with our conclusions and did not agree to take any corrective actions 
in response to this report. All the report’s recommendations are unresolved.” 

### 

Please visit the OIG’s website at http://www.epa.gov/oig for more information. 
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